Willapa Community Network Minutes December 2, 2015

Attendees: Mary Goelz and Sharon Block, Pacific County Health Department, Kent Smaciarz, Grays Harbor College, Paul Philpot and Mike Williams, Pacific County EDC, Emily Popovich, Timberland Regional Library, Carole Halsan and Marlynn Jenkins of Willapa Harbor Hospital, Hannah Antokol and Ashley Jarvis, Valley View Health Center, Greta McDougall, DSHS/Developmental Disability, Nora LeBlanc, CCAP, Helaina Kennedy, B2B/PacMtn., Michelle Layman, Willapa Harbor Chamber of Commerce, Gracie Manlow, TAC, Becky Fischer, Pacific County Youth Alliance, Kathy Holland, ESD113/Youth Services, Red Hageman, ETS, Alyssa Grams, AmeriCorps/TAC/WCN, Kelsey Hopstad, GHC/AmeriCorps/FORTE, Talitha Cooper, GHC, AmeriCorps

I. Call to Order: 11:15

II. Review of the prior meeting minutes: Minutes were approved as presented

III. Roundtable:

- 1. Nora LeBlanc, CCAP: We accepted the Housing Grant and will be running rental assistance and other housing programs beginning January 1st in North and South County and adding on two additional staff for this. Also working on the Point in Time Count in North Pacific County and will have a Project Homeless event January 28th in South County and invite anyone who would like to participate in this event.
- 2. Stephanie Glover, CCAP: Senior Nutrition in Pacific and Grays Harbor County in Raymond and Ilwaco and we serve hot lunches Monday through Friday and do home delivery of hot and frozen meals. We are looking for a part-time substitute cook that can fill in for the Ilwaco area.
- **3.** Michelle Layman, Chamber: South Bend Christmas event is Friday December 4th 6pm, Lighting Parade in Raymond December 5th 6pm and online calendar on the Chamber website that is user driven so you can add your own events on the calendar.
- **4.** Red Hageman, Evergreen Treatment Services: Sent a handout around with the services they provide for adults with OPIOID Disorder. We also have a job opening for an RN.
- 5. Hannah Antokol, VVHC: Clinical Lead at Valley View Behavorial Health. We do collaborative behavioral healthcare for our patients who are referred through our providers. We are also looking for an ARNP and RN.
- **6.** Gracie Manlow, TAC: We will be focusing on After Prom Party and Town hall after Christmas break. We are rebranding the Safe Homes Parent Network for North County.
- Alyssa Grams, AmeriCorps, TAC & WCN: Created a website and FaceBook page for WCN and also created and passed around the WCN newsletter for this quarter. WCN Mini Grants are still open until December 11th.
- **8.** Kelsey Hopstad, AmeriCorps/GHC/FORTE: We have rebranded the courier exploration program to FORTE (future orientation and readiness through exploration) and we now need a new logo for FORTE. I have a logo competition through all the high schools in Pacific County. A flyer was handed out and several business donated prizes for the 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place winners.
- **9.** Talitha Cooper, AmeriCorps/GHC: Financial Literacy classes in January and handed out flyers. Free to the public. Trying to raise money for gift cards for those who make it through the 11 modules.

- **10.** Helaina Kennedy, B2B PAC Mt: Partner with WorkSource for a program starting in February. Send anyone my way and I will help them get setup.
- **11.** Emily Popovich, TRL: Handed out the December calendar of events and one hundred things handout. She went over several of the displays for the one hundred things at the library.
- **12.** Paul Philpot, EDC: Reviewed the county Shoreline Master Program public hearing, December 10th at Great Wolf Lodge will be the Regional Expo, retail hospitality had to be postponed until January, and the EDC has to move again. We are moving into the GHC Riverview campus in the basement.
- **13.** Greta McDougall, DSHS: Lately I have been collecting secret Santa info our 12 of our low-income clients.
- **14.** Kathy Holland, ESD113 Youth Services: We are still working with youth 16 to 24 years of age. Enrollment will now be through a program call Impact though Thurston County YMCA and Chamber.
- **15.** Sharon Block, PC Health Dept: Cascadia Rising multistate emergency preparedness in June 7-10, 2016
- 16. Mary Goelz, Director PC Health Dept: We are working on ACE's "Adverse Childhood Experiences and Resiliency" with some coalitions in the area. Wellsprings will being in a speaker in February to help move us forward. Also, we will be working with some UW grad students on a project to review assessment tools and policies on trauma informed care for different types of agencies such as law enforcement, schools, DSHS & CPS. We two new hires, one will be working with the sheriff's office on mental health in the jail system and how they deal with mental health clients and support system after they are discharged. The other person is an administrative assistant to help with third party billing and support services. We are also still looking for a RN. Send them my way.
- **17.** Carole Halsan, CEO WHH: We continue to be under construction and will need to meet again here next month. We are still looking for physicians. Not a lot available.

IV. Old Business: None

V. New Business: None

VI. Presentation for the month by Becky Fischer, Pacific County Youth Alliance:

 Becky gave an overview of the PCYA website with the different events and programs PYCA is involved in. They have and office in North and South County and support programs such as AmeriCorps. The website has a lot of information of programs available for the youth and the community.

VII. Adjournment: 12:40pm